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Time Commenced 

 
The meeting commenced at 4.00pm. 

 
1. Attendance and Apologies 

 
Attendance 
Cr Robyn Hordern Councillor - Chair 
Cr David Wright Mayor 
Cr Sue Meehan Councillor 
Cr Ken Johnson Councillor 
Margaret Hains Ballina Day View Club 
Mary O’Brien Lighthouse Day Club 
David Felsch South Ballina Community Association 
Andrew Playford Ballina High School & East Ballina Lions Club 
Ross Pickering Ballina & District Citizens & Ratepayers 

Association 
Michael Young Ballina Chamber of Commerce & Ballina Retail 

Action Group 
Stephen Wills Ballina Bears Cricket Club 
John Leon Ballina Rugby Union Club 
Elaine Ballard Ballina CWA  
George Young Ballina Lions Club 

 
Pamela Steel Ballina Coastal Country Musical Festival & 

Ballina Evening View Club 
 
Council Staff in Attendance 
John Truman Group Manager Civil Services 
Joanne Cordery Secretary - Civil Services Group 
 
Apologies 
Sheila Aveling Paradise FM 
Lyn Davidson Ballina CWA 

 
 

2. Resignations/Changes to Memberships 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
 

3. Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest.  

4. Deputations 
 
Mr Martin Hole & Margaret Oldham (Ballina Tennis Club) – Community 
donation request. 
 
Margaret tabled a document (attached) outlining their donation request. 
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Margaret also advised that there were issues with the verge in Burnett Street 
that required attention and also potholes that need repairing. 
 
Also the speed bumps near the No Parking Sign in front of the entrance need 
repair. 
 
John Truman to arrange investigation and repair where necessary. 
 
The A Ward Committee voted unanimously to support the Tennis Club. 
 
 

5. Confirmation of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting 
 
The Minutes of the previous meeting held on 12 May 2015 were accepted as 
a true and correct record.  
 
 

6. Business Arising from Previous Minutes  
 
Bicycle Racing in River Drive 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Shell Service Station – River Street 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Pedestrian Crossing – Bentinck Street 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Battery Bin located in Library 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Cordless Phones 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Community Signage 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
Lions Club Signage 
 
The information in the staff report was noted. 
 
 

7. Council Documents on Exhibition 
 
The list of previously advertised documents was noted by the Committee.  
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8. Business Without Notice 

 
i) Community Signs - CWA 

 
Elaine Ballard asked what the process was to get new signage for the 
CWA building. 
 
Elaine was advised that CWA should make their request to Council in 
writing.  
 

ii) Ballina Super High School 
 
Andrew Playford updated the Committee on the meeting regarding the 
new Super School for Ballina. 
 

iii) Ballina Markets 
 
Andrew Playford reminded the Committee that the Ballina Markets 
were on Sunday 19 July 2015. 
 

iv) National Tree Day 
 
Andrew Playford thanked Council for their donation of trees for 
National Tree day. 
 

v) Country Music Festival 
 
Pamela Steel advised the Committee that there would be no Country 
Music Festival this year. She also advised that the Rotary Club were 
going to run the event on the June Long Weekend in 2016. 
 

vi) Brighton Street Fencing 
 
Pamela Steel inquired about the purpose of the fencing installed at 
Brighton Street. 
 
John Truman reported that the fencing was securing land that had 
been a former dumping site for waste.  Recently the waste has 
become exposed and staff have confirmed that asbestos is present.  
In response the site has been secured and the required arrangements 
are in placed regarding the asbestos.  Staff are currently investigating 
the remediation options.  Having regard to the expected substantial 
cost of the works, a report will be prepared for Council to determine a 
final direction to address this issue. 
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vii) RV Friendly Town Designation & Signage 

 
Pamela Steel advised the Committee she had previously been 
interested in discussing with staff a proposal to improve the 
arrangements for RV’s visiting Ballina. However due to other 
commitments it had not been possible to attend a meeting.  Pamela 
advised she was now in a position to again look into this proposal and 
would contact John Truman to arrange a meeting. 
 

viii) Norfolk Island Pines 
 
Pamela Steel thanked Council for the tree planting recently 
undertaken, and in particular supported the outcomes along Kingsford 
Smith Drive. 
 

ix) New Roundabout – Cherry/Tamar Streets 
 
Pamela Steel asked if the presentation of the roundabout on the 
corner of Cherry and Tamar Streets could be improved. 
 
John Truman advised that landscaping of the type provided at the 
other CBD roundabouts was not feasible. The reason for this was the 
cost to destruct the concrete road pavement and relocate drainage 
and other utilities.  Council proposes to install an item of public art on 
the roundabout and therefore the current surface is only temporary. 
 
Michael Young inquired what the timeframe for this project was. 
 
Post Meeting Note:  The Council’s Strategic & Community Services 
Group is the project manager for the public art proposal.  In 
consultation with our Art Gallery Co-ordinator, staff are preparing a 
brief to enable interested artists to express an interest to be 
commissioned to complete the design.  The brief preparation and EOI 
process is expected to be completed over the next few months. 
 

x) Quays Reserve – Dumped Rubbish 
 
John Leon spoke about the issue of rubbish being dumped at Quays 
Reserve. He thanked Council staff for helping to remove it. 
 

xi) Wheelchair Ramp – Moon Street 
 
Elaine Ballard asked if Council could investigate the wheel chair ramp 
near the post office in Moon Street. The location of the ramp does not 
align with the parking space. 
 
John Truman will arrange staff to investigate. 
 

xii) Fishery Creek Bridge - Graffiti 
 
Ross Pickering asked if the graffiti under the bridge could be removed. 
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John Truman to arrange staff to investigate. 
 

xiii) NBN Tower at Uralba 
 
Ross Pickering advised the Committee that the Ratepayers 
Association had not decided on a position regarding this matter. 
 

xiv) Apology to Mayor – Floodplain Report 
 
Ross Pickering apologised to the Mayor for the correspondence that 
was sent to him regarding the Floodplain Management Report. 
 
John Truman advised that he was yet to prepare a response to the 
letter, and in doing so will be mindful of Ross’s advice to the 
Committee. 
 

xv) No Parking Signage – Daydream/Kalinga Streets 
 
Ross Pickering asked why the position of the No Parking signage on 
the corner of Daydream and Kalinga Streets had not been fixed. 
 
John Truman advised that he would arrange for Council’s Traffic 
Engineer to meet with Ross on site to discuss the matter. 
 

xvi) South Ballina Community Wish List 
 
David Felsch tabled a list of requests from the South Ballina 
Community (attached). 
 
The information on the list was noted.  John Truman advised a report 
was being prepared for Council in response to the drainage issues at 
Burns Point Ferry Road. 
 
Council has advised of its position in relation to the other matters on 
the list. 
 

xvii) Fripp Oval 
 
Stephen Mills thanked Council for the drainage works on Fripp Oval. 
He asked if some more drainage work could be done in the middle 
and also some top dressing is required. 
 
John Truman to arrange staff to investigate. 
 

xviii) AFL  
 
Stephen Mills advised the Committee that they are holding an AFL 
Junior day on 8 August 2015. 
 
Stephen also advised the Committee that their Christmas Carnival is 
an under 13 carnival and is held in Ballina every year. 16 Teams and 
their families participate. 
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Stephen also reported on the charitable donations to community 
groups that had been made by the Club and its members. 
 

xix) Women in Crisis 
 

Cr Meehan reported to the Committee her concerns for women in 
crisis in the Shire and that no refuge is available for them. Cr Meehan 
advised that she is looking at ways to increase the information 
available to the community regarding this issue. 
 

xx) Ballina Chamber of Commerce - Matters 
 

Michael Young tabled a document (copy attached) and John Truman 
advised that he would arrange a response to the questions raised 
regarding upgrade work in River/Moon Street, Cherry/Tamar Street 
Roundabout and Pine Trees planted on Kingsford Smith Drive. 
 

xxi) Parking in Webster Lane 
 

Mary O’Brien asked if Council could investigate the issue of parking 
on both sides of Webster Lane and the road leading to it making it 
difficult to turn into the lane. 
 
John Truman will arrange staff to investigate. 
 

xxii) Shark Sightings 
 

Cr Wright advised the Committee that an emergency management 
protocol had been implemented to guide our response to shark 
incidents and reported sightings. 
 

xxiii) Gromfest 
 

Cr Wright reported on the success of this year’s Gromfest. 
 
 

9. Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting is to be held at 4.00pm on Tuesday 8 September 2015. 
 
 

10. Meeting Close 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 5.18pm. 
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